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DEAR FRIENDS AND SUPPORTERS

For the past half century, Mile High Early Learning (MHEL) has been sustained by our friends 
and partners. This year, as we begin celebrating our 50th anniversary, we are especially 
grateful for the steadfast support of our community. Following are a few mission-critical 
achievements from the 2020-2021 academic year. 

•	 Race and equity continue to be integral within our organization. The importance of  
early care and education in challenging and breaking through systemic inequities is critical. 
Three-month-old babies can visually categorize faces by race. Toddlers begin to connect 
racial features to a person’s behavior. Preschoolers can identify and act out against racial 
injustice on their own. MHEL has partnered with Resilient Futures to provide training and 
support on trauma-informed care and culturally responsive practices with an equity lens. 
Children’s experiences in their formative years have the power to change our world. 

•	 The COVID-19 pandemic challenged early childhood education to reimagine itself.  
With child care centers limited in capacity to serve children because of stricter regulations 
and an uncertain future, we needed to create a new way to reach our children.  
MHEL developed a remote learning framework for children 6 months to 5 years that 
incorporates educational experiences that young children have in classrooms into a virtual 
learning environment. MHEL piloted two remote learning classes and launched an ongoing 
process to enhance the curriculum in collaboration with our partners and our families.  
As a result of this work, teachers, children, and families are “remote ready” — which means 
families have the materials and equipment they need for remote learning, and teachers have 
lesson plans for children of all ages. 

•	 MHEL received two new grants from the Office of Head Start to expand its successful 
Early Head Start and Head Start programs. These grants will allow us to serve more young 
children through new and expanded partnerships with other early childhood providers 
operating in child care deserts.  

Thank you for being a partner in our commitment to helping children and families thrive. 

Kristy Adams	 Pamela Harris, PhD
Board Chair	 President & CEO	
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PROGRAM PROFILE 2020-2021  
CHILDREN AND FAMILIES SERVED

31% of children in Denver eligible for Head 
Start/Early Head Start were served
100% — average monthly enrollment of Head 
Start/Early Head Start children
532 infants, toddlers, and preschoolers in our 
early learning centers
Early Head Start/Child Care and Head Start 
Partnerships – Ability Connection Colorado, 
Florence Crittenton Services, Hope Center, KIPP 
Sunshine Peak Elementary, Little Folks Learning 
Center, Little Ones Learning Center, New Legacy 
Charter School, Sewall Child Development 
Center, Smart Learning Academy, Sunshine 
Academy, and Warren Village.

Families

91% of families were living at or below 
the federal poverty level ($26,500 for a 
family of four), and 48 families experienced 
homelessness.
68% of the families were one-parent households.
85% of children’s parents/guardians were 
working or attending school.

Ethnicity 

45% Hispanic/Latinx
36% African American/Black
10% European American 
7% Multi-racial 
1% Asian American/ Pacific Islander/Hawaiian 
1% Native American

25% of MHEL families are immigrants or 
refugees. Families come from 18 different 
countries and speak over 30 different 
languages; 38% speak a primary language  
other than English.

Babies Ready for College 

688 Family, Friend and Neighbor caregivers, 
parents and children participated in  
Babies Ready for College, Babies Ready for 
College: Next Steps, Play & Learn Groups,  
and/or Short & Sweet Book Clubs.
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Mile High Early Learning operated six  
early learning centers in 2020-2021. 
 
EARLY LEARNING CENTERS
	1	 Anna Jo Garcia Haynes, 2851 Tremont Place
	2	 Lowry, 957 Ulster Way
	3	 Northeast, 3503 Marion Street
	4	 Rude Park, 1275 Decatur Street
	5	 Westwood, 980 S. Lowell Blvd.
	6	 SWIC, 1000 S. Lowell Blvd.



PROGRAM ACCOMPLISHMENTS  
2020-2021

Child Outcomes

•	 93% of children met or exceeded the widely 
held expectations for cognitive development 
as measured by Teaching Strategies GOLD 
(TSG), the assessment system for children  
6 weeks to 5 years used to measure children’s 
readiness for school. 91% of children met 
or exceeded expectations for literacy; 
90% met or exceeded expectations for 
physical development; and 85% met or 
exceeded expectations for social-emotional 
development. 

•	 100% of children demonstrated growth and 
made steady improvement.

•	 100% of children received early intervention 
screenings; 49 children were identified as 
having special needs and received services 
through an Individualized Education Plan or 
Individualized Family Service Plan.

•	 100% of children had a medical home 
and health insurance and were current on 
immunizations and physicals.

•	 90% of children had continuous, accessible 
dental care; 82% received preventive care.

Family Outcomes 

•	 96% of families found the program helpful  
to their children and like the Montessori 
Inspired approach

•	 92% know how to be involved in and support 
their child’s education

•	 58% of families participated in parenting 
education programs

•	 35% of parents received health education

Workforce Development

Staff education achievements:
•	 24 teachers with MA degrees
•	 38 teachers with BA/BS degrees
•	 8 teachers with AA degrees
•	 34 teachers have earned the Child 
Development Associate credential

•	 38 educators have earned the Inclusive 
Practices in Early Childhood credential

•	 Mile High Early Learning provided 
development opportunities to more than  
300 early learning professionals at Mile High 
Early Learning and community programs 
through its nationally recognized Professional 
Learning Center.

Our teachers continue to receive:
•	 90+ professional development hours –  
including two weeklong Professional 
Development Institutes

•	 30+ hours of intensive coaching
•	 Financial support to pursue early childhood 

degrees

Program Outcomes

•	 All early learning centers are rated a Level 4 
on Colorado Shines, the Quality Rating and 
Improvement System. 

•	 MHEL uses the Classroom Assessment 
Scoring System to measure the quality of 
teacher interactions with children which 
showed growth in all domains: Emotional 
Support, Classroom Organization, and 
Instructional Support. 

•	 Mile High Early Learning completed the full 
cycle of monitoring events under the Office of 
Head Start’s aligned monitoring system for the 
current project period for Head Start and Early 
Head Start. The program was found to have 
no deficiencies, and at the time of the final 
review, all areas were compliant. 
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FINANCIAL PROFILE: FY 2020-2021
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MHEL Revenue 
Income from continuing operations: $15,563,810
Net income: $3,375,101

Mile High Early Learning’s 2020-21 
financial audit received an unmodified 
clean opinion, noting no material 
weaknesses, non-compliance, or 
findings. 2020-2021 budget available 
upon request.

MHEL Expenses 
$12,188,709

• Fundraising 
$159,620
1%

• Management/General
$1,696,106
14%

• Program Services 
$10,332,983
85%

• Early Head Start
$3,308,925
21% 

• Head Start
$2,568,079

	 17% 
• Denver Dept. of Human Services 
$1,804,072
12%

• Investments/Other 
$1,770,496
11%

11-21%
level

•	Federal Food Program
$209,656

•	Contributions (Donations)
$152,566

•	Denver Public Schools/SWIC 
$115,200 

•	Events
$88,870 

•	Court Child Care 
$60,679

≤ 1% 
 level

4-9%
level

•	Payroll Protection Program  
$1,429,343

•	Foundations  
and Grants
$675,978

•	In-kind
$617,300

•	Denver Preschool Program 
$583,597

•	ECARE
$572,196

• CO Preschool Program
$544,284

• ECE Fees
$329,286

• Mile High United Way
$290,000

• Miscellaneous
$225,705

• Depts of Human Services 
$217,578

2-3%
level



2020-2021 DONORS & VOLUNTEERS 

We gratefully acknowledge 
the following companies, 
civic groups, foundations, 
and individuals for 
giving their resources so 
generously.

Donors

Foundation Support

Anna & John J. Sie 
Foundation

Barton Family Foundation
Buell Foundation
BuildStrong Education
Carson Foundation
Connie Burwell White and 
William White Foundation

Constellation Philanthropy
Crown Family Philanthropies
Daniels Fund
Delta Dental of Colorado 

Foundation
Denver Zoological 

Foundation
Gateway Fund II of The 
Denver Foundation

Ilse Nathan Foundation
LibertyGives Foundation
Mile High United Way
PNC Bank Foundation
Rose Community 

Foundation
The Anschutz Foundation
The Colorado Health 

Foundation
The Denver Foundation
Virginia Packard Rockwell 

Foundation

Corporate and 
Organization Support

Cherry Creek Insurance
Colorado Children’s 

Campaign
Colorado NSDAR
Colorado Office of  
Early Childhood

Denver Health
Denver Preschool Program
Denver Warm Welcome 
Court Child Care

Fast Enterprises
GR8 Work Services
Hope Center
Johns Manville
Kaplan Early Learning 
Lions Club of Denver/Rude 
Park Board of Directors

McGregor’s Garden
Mental Health Center  
of Denver

MidWestOne Bank
Montview Boulevard 
Presbyterian Church

NAI Shames Makovsky
Plante Moran
PNC Bank
Sage Hospitality
Syntrinsic Investment 
Counsel

Teach For America Colorado
University of Colorado 
Denver

Individual Contributions

$5,001 and above
Nancy Accetta
Laura Barton and  
William Matthews

Alix and John Corboy
Dennis and LuAnn Dahl
Ambassador Swanee Hunt
Rob and Sharon Link
Jack and Judith Pottle
Robert and Linda Short
James Turner and  
Martha Solis-Turner

$1,001 to $5,000
Cindy Abramson
Kristy Adams
John and Barb Astuno
Cody and Seth Belzley
Steve and Elaine Berman
Carol and Howard Boigon
Robert Campbell
Minou Cramer
Cory Dahl
Martha Devine
Josiah and Vivian Dodds
Rachele Espiritu and Alex Vo
Dorit Fischer
Mary Dalton Fowler
Laura Giocomo Rizzo
Pamela Harris and  
Brad Clemmons

Anna Jo Garcia Haynes
Happy Haynes
Hayden Hirschfeld
Bruce and Heidi Hoyt
Mike Johnson and Carol 

Friesen
Joy Johnson
Karen Kennedy
David and Judy Koff 
Meredith Kuehler
Greg Movesian
Karen Newman
Stefan and Shirley Otto
Adele and Gerry Phelan
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Kate Kennedy Reinemund
Kathryn and Tim Ryan
Mills Snowden
Timothy Slattery
Astrid Spies and  

Sean Fontaine
Judith Wagner
Chris Watney and Rob Gary
Andy and Jamie Woglom
Lise Woodard and  
John Reilly

Dave and Debbie 
Younggren

$501 to $1,000
Jill Airington-Grooms
Devvy Altman and  
Robert Maulitz

Treasa Burke
Linda Campbell
Martha Caschette
Paul Curtis Daw
Sheila Duffy
Karen Enboden
Lynea Hansen
Jennifer Landrum
Rod Martinez
Alan and Lynda Nansel
Courtney Ricci

$250 to $500
Jennifer and Kevin Allen
Helen Atkeson
Mike Baksa
Lucas Budman and  
Leslie Minna Budman

Jane Clemmons
Catherine Cole
Debee Davis
Lynn Dolven
Pierce Doogan
Carleigh Elkus
Cynthia Evans
Wendell Fleming
Mina and Tamir Goldstein
Linda Huynh
Cynthia Kahn
Abbie Klinghoffer
Nancie Linville
Harold and Ann Logan
Janet Manning
James and Carole McCotter
Jill and Patrick McNellis
Paul Melinkovich
Robert Palaich
Mary Penny
Lydia Prado
Crissie Snow
Jane Walsh
Kenneth Weil
Rod Wicklund

Up to $250
Lindsey Agnamba
Jane Amundson and  
Robert Walkinshaw

Susan Anderson
Sharon Andrew
Bruce Atchison
Michael Barla
Michael Benedict
Sarah Berkman
Vicki Bogenberger
Emily Boyle
Charlotte Brantley
Ellen Braun
Susan Burks
Cheryl Caldwell
Lauren Corboy
Steffanie Clothier
Rebecca Crowe
Joanne Davidson
Kevin DeAutremont
Nancey DeBaere
Nate Easley
Lisa Farber-Miller
Robin and Cole Finegan
Linda Fiock
Erin Flores
Bill and Beverly Frank
Donna Garnett
Caleb and Sidney Gates
AnnMarie Giancola
Mikaela Gibson
Gertrude Grant
Kerri Greenberg
Geraldine Grimes
Elizabeth Groginsky
Jeff Groton
Pamela Hanes
Jodi Hardin
Khadija Haynes
Mary Haynes
William and  
Judith Henderson

Elsa Holguin
Mary Howard
Stephanie Hoy

Harold Hoyt
Heidi Heissenbuttel
Stephanie Itelman
Erin Ivaska-Loyd
Bill Jaeger
Sharon Jarman
Marla Jones-Newman
Stuart Kassan
Judy Kaufman
Bremmer Kneib
Mary Kohn
Dorothy Lamm
Sharon Langendoerfer
Laure and Scott Levin
Michelle Lilje
Doug Linkhart
Loretta Lohman
Terrence Lohman
Janice McIntosh
Eugenia McRae
Sandra Melnick
Christopher Miller
David Miller
Keely Nolan
Barbara O’Brien
Elizabeth Olde
Sonja O’Leary
Anne Poe
Nicole Riehl
Megan Rogers
Diana Romero Campbell
Lisa Roy 
Amanda Roy-Bangoy
Erica Ruge
Ellen Sandberg
Diana Schaack
Karlynn Schramm
Tasha Sharp
Jean and Loyd Shelton
Leslie Skerpon
Alana Smart
Jennifer Stedron
Stephen Vogler
Suzanne White
Julia Winger
Karen Zoltenko
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In-Kind Contributors

Cindy Abramson 
Kristy Adams
James Alexander
Amp the Cause
Margit Archer
Arthur J. Gallagher & Co.
Mike Baksa
Laura Barton
Marjorie Baumert
BBBBEK Book Club
Cody Belzley
Cooper Belzley
Liza Belzley
Amy Blair
Boulder Montessori School
Brad Clemmons Design
Brown Brothers Harriman
Michael Brown
Child Rescue Foundation
Mary Lee Chin
Chipotle
City and County of Denver
Clothes to Kids of Denver
Colorado Academy
Colorado Children’s 

Campaign
Colorado Preschool 

Program
Alix Corboy
Dahl, Fischer, & Wilks, LLC
Dawson Federal
Elizabeth Denny
Denver Bar Association 
Young Lawyers Division

Denver Emergency Food 
Network

Denver Great Kids  
Head Start

Denver Metro Leadership 
Foundation

Denver Museum of  
Nature and Science

Denver Prep Academy
Denver Preschool Program
Denver Public Library
Denver Zoo
Kristin Dieterich
Grandpa Joe Dodds
Bonnie Dorr
Emma Drummond
Rachele Espiritu
Fast Enterprises
Verónica Figoli
Mary DaltonFowler
Girl Scouts of Colorado
Sarah Gorton
Gr8 Work Services
Lisa Grant
Alison Greenberg
Micah Gurard-Levin
Hampden Press
Lydia Hansen
Pamela Harris and  
Brad Clemmons

Anna Jo Garcia Haynes
Christian and Debbie 
Houdelette

Teresa Hill-Putnam
Home Depot
Illuminated Rock, LLC
Jewish Service Alliance
Johns Manville
Walter and Christie Isenberg
Bill Jaeger
Kaplan Early Learning 

Company
KinderMorgan
LibertyGives Foundation
Liberty Global
Lions Club of Denver
McGregor’s Garden, Inc.
Meera Mani
Montview Boulevard  
Presbyterian Church

Mortenson Construction
Greg Movesian

PCL Construction  
Enterprises, Inc.

PDC Energy
PNC Bank
Kate Kennedy Reinemund
Catherine Rodriguez
Wendy Roundtree
Lisa Roy
Rude Park Board of Directors
Sage Hospitality Resources
James Sikes
Lindsey Sittko
Stuvz
Stephanie Temaat
Kristin Turner
Vincent Visser
Caryn Weaver
Andy Woglom
Hanne Wolf
Xcel Energy
Yorkshire Equity
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LEADERSHIP 2020-2021

Board of Directors

Chair
Kristy Adams, Project Angel Heart
Vice Chair Emeritus
Dennis Dahl, Human Resources Consultants of Colorado
Vice Chair Finance
Andrew Woglom, Yorkshire Equity
Vice Chair Development
Laura Giocomo Rizzo, Daniels Fund
Vice Chair Programs
Bill Jaeger, Colorado Children’s Campaign
Secretary
Susan Burks, BurksComm
 
Members at Large 
Jill Airington-Grooms, TransMontaigne Partners LP
Mike Baksa, Saunders Construction
Treasa Burke, Faegre Drinker Biddle & Reath LLP
Alix Corboy, Community Advocate
Rachele Espiritu, PhD, Change Matrix
Lynea Hansen, Hansen Communications
Kate Kennedy Reinemund, Constellation Philanthropy
Gregory Movesian, Upway Consulting LLC
Charleszine “Terry” Nelson, Blair-Caldwell African 

American Research Library
Sonja O’Leary, M.D., Denver Health

Community Leadership Board

Founding Co-Chairs
Walter Isenberg, Sage Hospitality Resources
Sarah Rockwell, Esq., Kaplan, Kirsch and Rockwell LLP 

Members
Cindy Abramson, Denver Scholarship Foundation
Devvy Altman, Kentwood City Properties
Steve Bachar, Esq., Moye White, LLP
Bob Barnes, Arthur J. Gallagher  

Risk Management Services, Inc.
Hon. Susan Barnes Gelt, The Denver Post
Laura P. Barton, Philanthropist
Cody Belzley, Common Good Consulting
Dr. Stephen Berman, The Children’s Hospital
Punum Bhatia, Montessori Centre International Denver
Hon. Carol Boigon, Former Denver City Councilwoman
Emily Boyle, B.E. Media
Claudia Brett Goldin, Esq., Colorado  

Attorney General’s Office
Molly Broeren, Molly’s of Denver
Rita Burgess, AIA
Anne Rowe, RP Publishing

Linda Campbell, Philanthropist
Heather Carson Perkins, Esq., Faegre Baker Daniels
Deborah Davis, Community Advocate
Steven Dayney, REpower USA
Marlene DeLaRosa, U.S. Department of Justice
Martha Devine, DCG, P.C.
Paulette Fara, Private Pure Pilates
Hon. Elaine Gantz Berman, former member,  

State Board of Education
Rebecca and Ken Gart, Gart Properties  
Sen. Lucia Guzman, Colorado State Senate
Dale Harris, Esq., Davis Graham & Stubbs LLP
Chris Henderson, U.S. Department of the Interior
Bruce Hoyt, Gary Community Investments/ 

Piton Foundation
Angela Hutton-Howard, Esq., Vaden Law Firm, LLC 
Michael Johnson, Esq., Kutak Rock LLP
Cyndi Kahn, Esq., Founder, Summer Scholars  
Maureen Kelly Barker, Citywide Banks 
David Koff, InterMedia Advisors
Hon. Peggy Lehmann, Community Advocate
Patricia Lepiani, idea Marketing
Scott Levin, Esq., Anti Defamation League,  

Mountain States
Hon. Doug Linkhart, National Civic League
Monique Lovato, National Energy &  

Utility Affordability Coalition 
Dean Martinez, Metrowest Real Estate Services
Hon. Carole McCotter, Former Board Member,  

Denver Public Schools
Jim McCotter, Community Advocate
Jill McNellis, CenturyLink Communications
Patrick McNellis, Federal Reserve Bank of KC
Dr. Paul Melinkovich, Denver Health & Hospitals 
Hon. Kristen Mix, U.S. Magistrate Judge
Hon. Judy Montero, Community Advocate 
Zachary Neumeyer, Sage Hospitality Resources 
Adele Phelan, President Emeritus,  

The Clayton Foundation 
Dr. Dean Prina, Partners in Pediatrics
Megan Rogers, TD Ameritrade 
Katrin Rothgery, Esq., Office of Attorney Regulation
Lisa Roy, Buffet Early Childhood Institute
Frank Schuchat, Esq., Schuchat International  

Law Firm, LLC
Julia Smissen, Augustine Institute
Martha Solis-Turner, Community Advocate
George Sparks, Denver Museum of Nature & Science
Helen Thorpe, Author
Tarik Walker, University of Colorado Denver
Harris White, Sage Hospitality Resources
Rod Wicklund, Lions Club of Denver



Administration

Pamela Harris, PhD, President & CEO
Anna Jo Garcia Haynes, President Emeritus
Sonia Bauduy, MSW, M.Ed, Chief Administrative Officer
Mikayla Martinez, Ed.D., Chief Learning Officer
Lolita Ray, MA, Chief Program Officer

Stacia Harris-Shorts, MNM, Early Head Start/Child Care 
Partnerships Director
Kathy Baker, M.Ed, Director of Center Operations
Erin Burge, M.Ed, Director of Center Operations



Mile High Early Learning
616 Speer
Denver, CO 80203
P: 303.861.2602
F: 303.861.2604

 info@milehighearlylearning.org

 facebook.com/MHEarlyLearning

 instagram.com/milehighearlylearning

 linkedin.com/company/mile-high-earlylearning

 twitter.com/mhearlylearning
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